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23 March 2020 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Last week was: surreal, frenetic but amazing, because: it was a first for us all, pressurised due to the fast-
changing policy and guidance from our government but our staff and students dealt with everything 
thrown at them with composure and style.  It was poignant to say goodbye, for now, to the vast majority 
of our students, especially our Year 11 and 13 cohorts.  It was both strange and sad, but we managed to 
give both examination groups a good ‘send-off’, even if it was virtual for those in self-isolation who 
‘tuned-in’ from home.  
 
More information regarding examinations and grades will follow as and when we receive it.  May I 
remind you we have made it very clear to Year 11 and 13 that they need to continue to prepare just in 
case they have to sit an exam later this year. 
 
Today was the first day of the new working regime for all schools, including our college.  The students 
we had were well catered for, working on the same tasks set for those at home.  This work, just to 
reiterate, is for two weeks (we will be sending work home in two-week blocks for the foreseeable future): 
this week and the week after the Easter holiday.  We will then make the second block of work available.  
Students working from home will not be expected to do schoolwork (unless they are examination 
groups) over the Easter holiday period.  Of course, those children in college will be suitably occupied 
throughout the two weeks. 
  
As you will know only too well, schools have been asked to play a different and vital role in the national 
effort in tacking the coronavirus. The government shouldn't underestimate the magnitude of this ask.   
From today, we have opened to provide care for vulnerable pupils and those whose parents or carers 
are key workers. The Secretary of State is clear: this is an entirely different role for schools and school 
staff. It is primarily about care, not education, but we are all fully aware of the fact that we need to make 
every effort to make sure this forced period of disruption has the minimal impact our students’ progress 
and outcomes. 
 
From today I plan to provide a weekly update every Friday, unless there is a significant change of policy 
and then I will update you regarding our response.  In the meantime, stay safe, look after yourself, your 
family and also, if possible, those within your community that might need our help right now. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Glenn 


